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Public Notice 

Public Notice: Amendment to the Christchurch District 

Plan 

The Minister for Canterbury Earthquake Recovery, Hon Gerry Brownlee, has decided to 

amend the Christchurch City Plan to facilitate the continued development of the Kintyre 

Estates subdivision. 

This decision was made pursuant to section 27(1)(a) of the Canterbury Earthquake 

Recovery Act 2011 (CER Act). The Minister considers the use of section 27(1)(a) of the 

CER Act is reasonably considered necessary and is in accordance with the purposes of 

the Act, specifically, to enable the timely provision of housing required for the recovery 

from the impacts of the Canterbury earthquakes. 

The amendments were publicly notified in The Press and apply immediately. The 

Christchurch City Council is required to amend its District Plan accordingly. 

Date published: 17 April 2015 

Date it takes effect: 17 April 2015 

Related information: 

 Christchurch District Plan 

 

The Public Notice 

Public Notice: Amendment to the Christchurch District Plan 

Pursuant to section 27(1)(a) of the Canterbury Earthquake Recovery Act 2011, the 

Minister for Canterbury Earthquake Recovery gives the following notice: 

The Christchurch District Plan is amended from the publication of this notice by: 

    Removing Prohibited Activity Rule 18.3.2 from Volume 3, Part 14 Subdivision. 

The amendment facilitates the development of the remaining 135 lots of the Kintyre 

Estates subdivision. 

Hon Gerry Brownlee, 

Minister for Canterbury Earthquake Recovery 

http://www.ccc.govt.nz/the-council/plans-strategies-policies-and-bylaws/plans/district-plan/

